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Background: The High Risk Foot Service (HRFS) at Austin Health provides specialised, interdisciplinary care for patients with complex foot conditions, including diabetic foot ulcers, infections, and ischemia. Despite the acute nature of many of these presentations, a 12-month audit of new HRFS referrals in 2024 revealed that only 4% originated from the Emergency Department (ED). This suspected under-referral from ED may contribute to delays in specialist interdisciplinary care, potentially worsening patient outcomes and increasing healthcare costs. 



Method: A patient journey mapping process was undertaken to understand how high-risk foot patients navigated the health system, with a focus on identifying points of delay. Key stakeholders were engaged, including ED consultants, podiatrists, vascular surgeons, orthopaedic surgeons, infectious diseases specialists, endocrinologists, GP's and EMR informatics staff. Barriers to HRFS referral were identified, including lack of awareness of the HRFS, variability in assessment and referral processes within the ED setting.



Results: A collaborative initiative between the HRFS and ED teams led to the co-design of a High Risk Foot Emergency Department Pathway Guideline. Central to this initiative was the introduction of a simplified 'traffic light' system categorising foot presentations based on severity (red: urgent, amber: semi-urgent, green: non-urgent), linked with recommended clinical actions including referrals. This was supported by enhancements to the ED electronic medical record (EMR), including pre-populated clinical management options, streamlining the referral process and reducing clinician workload. To support implementation, a series of targeted education sessions were delivered to a range of ED staff in mid-2025, introducing the new pathway and demonstrating its integration into the EMR system. Early qualitative feedback from ED staff has been positive, citing improved clarity in decision-making and ease of referral.



Conclusion: The development and implementation of the High Risk Foot Emergency Pathway Guideline, alongside EMR-based automated referral tools, represents a significant step toward improving early identification and timely referral of high-risk foot patients from the ED. While data collection is ongoing, the initiative has already enhanced collaboration between departments and laid the groundwork for more responsive and standardised care. Outcome measures, including referral rates, time to HRFS review, and clinical outcomes are currently being evaluated to determine the impact of this quality improvement strategy.
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